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Responses per Respondent: 1. 
Annual Responses: 216. 
Average Burden per Response: 1 hour. 
Annual Burden Hours: 216 hours. 
Needs and Uses: The Department of 

Defense Comprehensive Review 
Working Group (CRWG) is the working 
group the Secretary of Defense directed 
to examine the issues associated with a 
repeal of the law known as ‘‘Don’t Ask, 
Don’t Tell.’’ The CRWG is studying what 
impact, if any, repeal would have on 
military readiness, military 
effectiveness, unit cohesion, recruiting, 
retention, and family readiness. As part 
of these efforts, the CRWG will also look 
at how best to manage any impacts 
during implementation. The survey and 
focus groups are an opportunity for the 
families of service members to share 
their feelings on the issue with the 
CRWG and the military’s senior 
leadership. The survey and focus groups 
are a critical part of the CRWG’s efforts 
as military families are an essential part 
of the military community and their 
reactions to the repeal of ‘‘Don’t Ask, 
Don’t Tell’’ could have significant 
influence on the behavior of their 
spouses and the impact of repeal on 
recruiting, retention, and family 
readiness. 

Affected Public: Individuals or 
households. 

Frequency: One-time. 
Respondent’s Obligation: Voluntary. 
Dated: June 4, 2010. 

Mitchell S. Bryman, 
Alternate OSD Federal Register Liaison 
Officer, Department of Defense. 
[FR Doc. 2010–13869 Filed 6–8–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 5001–06–P 

DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE 

Department of the Air Force 

US Air Force Scientific Advisory Board 
Notice of Meeting 

AGENCY: Department of the Air Force, 
US Air Force Scientific Advisory Board. 
ACTION: Meeting Notice. 

SUMMARY: Under the provisions of the 
Federal Advisory Committee Act of 
1972 (5 U.S.C., Appendix, as amended), 
the Government in the Sunshine Act of 
1976 (5 U.S.C. 552b, as amended), and 
41 CFR 102–3.150, the Department of 
Defense announces that the United 
States Air Force Scientific Advisory 
Board (SAB) meeting will take place on 
Wednesday, Thursday and Friday, June 
23rd–June 25th, 2010 at the Arnold and 
Mabel Beckman Conference Center, 100 
Academy, Irvine, CA 92617. The 
meeting on Wednesday, June 23rd will 

be from 8 a.m.–2:30 p.m., the meeting 
on Thursday, June 24th will be from 9 
a.m.–3:45 p.m., and the meeting on 
Friday, June 25th will be from 8 a.m.– 
11 a.m. 

The purpose of this meeting will be to 
conduct the SAB quarterly meeting and 
to reach a consensus and vote on the 
findings for the FY10 studies directed 
by the SECAF. The results will be 
briefed to USAF senior leadership 
during the last two days of the meeting. 
This year’s studies were: ‘‘Test Range 
Security’’, ‘‘The Future of Launch 
Vehicle Systems for the US Air Force’’, 
‘‘Operating Next-Generation Unmanned 
Aircraft Systems for Irregular Warfare’’, 
and ‘‘Next Generation Electronic 
Warfare’’. 

Pursuant to 5 U.S.C. 552b, as 
amended, and 41 CFR 102–3.155, the 
Administrative Assistant of the Air 
Force, in consultation with the Office of 
the Air Force General Counsel, has 
determined in writing that the public 
interest requires that all sessions of the 
United States Air Force Scientific 
Advisory Board meeting be closed to the 
public because they will be concerned 
with classified information and matters 
covered by sections 5 U.S.C. 552b(c)(1) 
and (4). 

Any member of the public wishing to 
provide input to the United States Air 
Force Scientific Advisory Board should 
submit a written statement in 
accordance with 41 CFR 102–3.140(c) 
and section 10(a)(3) of the Federal 
Advisory Committee Act and the 
procedures described in this paragraph. 
Written statements can be submitted to 
the Designated Federal Officer at the 
address detailed below at any time. 
Statements being submitted in response 
to the agenda mentioned in this notice 
must be received by the Designated 
Federal Officer at the address listed 
below at least five calendar days prior 
to the meeting which is the subject of 
this notice. Written statements received 
after this date may not be provided to 
or considered by the United States Air 
Force Scientific Advisory Board until its 
next meeting. The Designated Federal 
Officer will review all timely 
submissions with the United States Air 
Force Scientific Advisory Board 
Chairperson and ensure they are 
provided to members of the United 
States Air Force Scientific Advisory 
Board before the meeting that is the 
subject of this notice. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: The 
United States Air Force Scientific 
Advisory Board Executive Director and 
Designated Federal Officer, Lt Col 
Anthony M. Mitchell, 301–981–7135, 
United States Air Force Scientific 

Advisory Board, 1602 California 
Avenue, Suite #251, Andrews AFB, MD 
20762, 
anthonym.mitchell@pentagon.af.mil. 

Bao-Anh Trinh, 
Air Force Federal Register Liaison Officer, 
YA–3. 
[FR Doc. 2010–13789 Filed 6–8–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 5001–10–P 

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY 

Proposed Agency Information 
Collection 

AGENCY: U.S. Department of Energy. 
ACTION: Notice and Request for 
Comments. 

SUMMARY: The Department of Energy 
(DOE), pursuant to the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995, has obtained an 
emergency 180-day approval from the 
Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) concerning the retrospective 
Weatherization Assistance Program 
Evaluation for Program Years 2007 and 
2008. Comments submitted in response 
to this notice will be summarized 
and/or included in the request for OMB 
approval of this information collection 
for the next 3 years. They will also 
become a matter of public record. 
Information about the operation of the 
program, energy used before and after 
weatherization, energy used by control 
group low-income homes, the 
effectiveness of specific energy 
efficiency measures, customer 
satisfaction with the program, and non- 
energy benefits is needed for a 
comprehensive and rigorous evaluation 
of the program. 
DATES: Comments regarding this 
proposed information collection must 
be received on or before August 9, 2010. 
If you anticipate difficulty in submitting 
comments within that period, contact 
the person listed below as soon as 
possible. 
Bruce Tonn, Environmental Sciences 

Division, Oak Ridge National 
Laboratory, One Bethel Valley Road, 
P.O. Box 2008, MS–6038, Oak Ridge, 
TN 37831–6038, Fax #: (865) 576– 
8646, tonnbe@ornl.gov. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Requests for additional information or 
copies of the information collection 
instrument and instructions should be 
directed to: Bruce Tonn, Environmental 
Sciences Division, Oak Ridge National 
Laboratory, One Bethel Valley Road, 
P.O. Box 2008, MS–6038, Oak Ridge, TN 
37831–6038, Fax #: (865) 576–8646, 
tonnbe@ornl.gov. 
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The plan for this evaluation can be 
found at http://weatherization.ornl.gov. 
The surveys and data forms that 
comprise this emergency information 
request can also be found at http:// 
weatherization.ornl.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This 
package contains: (1) OMB No.: 1910– 
5151; (2) Package Title: The 
Weatherization Assistance Program 
Evaluation; (3) Type of Review: Regular; 
(4) Purpose: This collection of 
information is necessary for a complete 
evaluation of the program that 
weatherized approximately 100,000 
low-income homes in Program Years 
2007 and 2008; (5) Information will be 
collected from fifty states and 
Washington DC, nine hundred local 
weatherization agencies, approximately 
one thousand utilities, approximately 
fifteen hundred residents, and 
approximately eight hundred 
weatherization staff; (6) The estimated 
burden is 75142 hours; (7) There are no 
reporting or recordkeeping costs 
associated with this request. 

Statutory Authority: Section 6861 of title 
42 of the United States Code and 10 CFR 
440.25 authorize the collection of this 
information. 

Issued in Washington, DC on June 1, 2010. 
Cathy Zoi, 
Assistant Secretary, Energy Efficiency and 
Renewable Energy. 
[FR Doc. 2010–13843 Filed 6–8–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6450–01–P 

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 
AGENCY 

[EPA–HQ–OPPT–2010–0407; FRL–8825–4] 

Certain New Chemicals; Receipt and 
Status Information 

AGENCY: Environmental Protection 
Agency (EPA). 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: Section 5 of the Toxic 
Substances Control Act (TSCA) requires 
any person who intends to manufacture 
(defined by statute to include import) a 
new chemical (i.e., a chemical not on 
the TSCA Inventory) to notify EPA and 
comply with the statutory provisions 
pertaining to the manufacture of new 
chemicals. Under sections 5(d)(2) and 
5(d)(3) of TSCA, EPA is required to 
publish a notice of receipt of a 
premanufacture notice (PMN) or an 
application for a test marketing 
exemption (TME), and to publish 
periodic status reports on the chemicals 
under review and the receipt of notices 
of commencement to manufacture those 
chemicals. This status report, which 

covers the period from February 15, 
2010 to February 26, 2010, consists of 
the PMNs pending or expired, and the 
notices of commencement to 
manufacture a new chemical that the 
Agency has received under TSCA 
section 5 during this time period. 
DATES: Comments identified by the 
specific PMN number or TME number, 
must be received on or before July 9, 
2010. 

ADDRESSES: Submit your comments, 
identified by docket identification (ID) 
number EPA–HQ–OPPT–2010–0407, by 
one of the following methods: 

• Federal eRulemaking Portal: http:// 
www.regulations.gov. Follow the on-line 
instructions for submitting comments. 

• Mail: Document Control Office 
(7407M), Office of Chemical Safety and 
Pollution Prevention and Toxics 
(OPPT), Environmental Protection 
Agency, 1200 Pennsylvania Ave., NW., 
Washington, DC 20460–0001. 

• Hand Delivery: OPPT Document 
Control Office (DCO), EPA East Bldg., 
Rm. 6428, 1201 Constitution Ave., NW., 
Washington, DC. Attention: Docket ID 
Number EPA–HQ–OPPT–2010–0407. 
The DCO is open from 8 a.m. to 4 p.m., 
Monday through Friday, excluding legal 
holidays. The telephone number for the 
DCO is (202) 564–8930. Such deliveries 
are only accepted during the DCO’s 
normal hours of operation, and special 
arrangements should be made for 
deliveries of boxed information. 

Instructions: Direct your comments to 
docket ID number EPA–HQ–OPPT– 
2010–0407. EPA’s policy is that all 
comments received will be included in 
the docket without change and may be 
made available on-line at http:// 
www.regulations.gov, including any 
personal information provided, unless 
the comment includes information 
claimed to be Confidential Business 
Information (CBI) or other information 
whose disclosure is restricted by statute. 
Do not submit information that you 
consider to be CBI or otherwise 
protected through regulations.gov or e- 
mail. The regulations.gov website is an 
‘‘anonymous access’’ system, which 
means EPA will not know your identity 
or contact information unless you 
provide it in the body of your comment. 
If you send an e-mail comment directly 
to EPA without going through 
regulations.gov, your e-mail address 
will be automatically captured and 
included as part of the comment that is 
placed in the docket and made available 
on the Internet. If you submit an 
electronic comment, EPA recommends 
that you include your name and other 
contact information in the body of your 
comment and with any disk or CD-ROM 

you submit. If EPA cannot read your 
comment due to technical difficulties 
and cannot contact you for clarification, 
EPA may not be able to consider your 
comment. Electronic files should avoid 
the use of special characters, any form 
of encryption, and be free of any defects 
or viruses. 

Docket: All documents in the docket 
are listed in the docket index available 
at http://www.regulations.gov. Although 
listed in the index, some information is 
not publicly available, e.g., CBI or other 
information whose disclosure is 
restricted by statute. Certain other 
material, such as copyrighted material, 
will be publicly available only in hard 
copy. Publicly available docket 
materials are available electronically at 
http://www.regulations.gov, or, if only 
available in hard copy, at the OPPT 
Docket. The OPPT Docket is located in 
the EPA Docket Center (EPA/DC) at Rm. 
3334, EPA West Bldg., 1301 
Constitution Ave., NW., Washington, 
DC. The EPA/DC Public Reading Room 
hours of operation are 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 
p.m., Monday through Friday, excluding 
legal holidays. The telephone number of 
the EPA/DC Public Reading Room is 
(202) 566–1744, and the telephone 
number for the OPPT Docket is (202) 
566–0280. Docket visitors are required 
to show photographic identification, 
pass through a metal detector, and sign 
the EPA visitor log. All visitor bags are 
processed through an X-ray machine 
and subject to search. Visitors will be 
provided an EPA/DC badge that must be 
visible at all times in the building and 
returned upon departure. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: For 
technical information contact: Bernice 
Mudd, Information Management 
Division (7407M), Office of Chemical 
Safety and Pollution Prevention, 
Environmental Protection Agency, 1200 
Pennsylvania Ave., NW., Washington, 
DC 20460–0001; telephone number: 
(202) 564–8951; fax number: (202) 564– 
8955; e-mail address: 
mudd.bernice@epa.gov. 

For general information contact: The 
TSCA-Hotline, ABVI-Goodwill, 422 
South Clinton Ave., Rochester, NY 
14620; telephone number: (202) 554– 
1404; fax number (202) 564–5603; e- 
mail address: TSCA-Hotline@epa.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

I. General Information 

A. Does this Action Apply to Me? 
This action is directed to the public 

in general. As such, the Agency has not 
attempted to describe the specific 
entities that this action may apply to. 
Although others may be affected, this 
action applies directly to the submitter 
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